
 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Thursday, May 1, 2025 

 

Contact:  Detective Sergeant Paul Tom at (619) 692-4800 or Ptom@pd.sandiego.gov 

 

Suspect Arrested in Stabbing of Two Males in Ocean Beach 
 

On April 13, 2025, at approximately 1:08 AM, the San Diego Police Communications Center 

received a report of a stabbing at Bacon Street and Newport Avenue in the Ocean Beach 

neighborhood. Officers from Western Division responded quickly and located two victims 

suffering from multiple stab wounds. The victims were transported to the hospital by 

Paramedics for treatment. 

The first victim is described as a 36-year-old White male. He suffered multiple stab wounds and 

is expected to survive. The second victim is described as a 29-year-old White male. He suffered 

from multiple stab wounds and is expected to survive. The identity of the victims will not be 

released at this time. 

Western Division investigations received information from the community, and after a thorough 

investigation it appears the suspect and victims are unknown to each other. One of the victims 

was involved in a confrontation with an unrelated victim that led up to the stabbing. During the 

investigation, Jana Nicole Halaska of San Diego was identified as the suspect in this case.  

On April 29, 2025, at approximately 4:30 p.m., Jana Halaska was taken into custody in the 400 

block of Robinson Avenue. She is described as a 29-year-old White female. She was 

subsequently booked into Las Colinas Detention Facility for one count of Attempted Murder, one 

count of Assault with a Deadly Weapon, and one count of Possession of a Controlled Substance.   

Anyone with information regarding this incident is encouraged to call Western Division at (619) 

692-4000 or Crime Stoppers at (888) 580-8477. 
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